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The American Association of Physical Anthropologists annual meeting is the major international gathering in the field of human and primate ecology and evolution.  This year it was held in Portland Oregon.
With the help of the Symington Bequest, I was able to travel to this meeting to present a poster  “Making functional and dietary inferences using FEA: approximations in modelling”, which is our preliminary report of novel findings concerning the application of finite element analysis (FEA) to the interpretation of dietary adaptations from primate cranial anatomy.  Papionin monkeys evolved in similar geographical locations in Africa and over a similar time span as our own species. They have diversified to occupy a range of ecological niches, adapting to a range of diets. Further their phylogeny is well understood from molecular studies.  Species from distinct papionin clades have developed long faces in parallel. Thus they form an interesting natural experiment to test the efficacy of recent methodological advances in indicating dietary adaptation.   By loading crania in FEAs to simulate biting and then carrying out statistical analysis of the resulting deformations we were able to demonstrate that the performance of the cranium does indeed indicate dietary adaptations but that phylogenetic signals are of similar magnitude. The findings are significant in that they imply that it should be feasible to interpret some aspects of diet and therefore ecology from simulated fossil hominin cranial biting performance using FEA as long as we have good phylogenetic hypotheses to guide interpretation. However much work is needed to better understand the detail of how such interpretations should be made.
Continuing the same theme, and trying to get to the detail, I was co-author on an abstract presented by Dr Laura Fitton, that concerned “Masticatory biomechanics in hard object feeding: Cranial adaptations in Cercocebus torquatus”.  In this we were able to demonstrate that comparing a hard object feeder (Cercocebus) with a dietary generalist (Macaques), we were able to differentiate these skulls in terms of biomechanical performance particularly in relation to specific bites using FEA.
Besides presenting our scientific work, the meeting was important in terms of providing the valuable opportunity to meet again with long standing colleagues from the US and other parts of the world.  Our papers were well received, our academic acquaintances were renewed and at least one new collaboration was established.  

I would like to thank the trustees of the Symington Bequest Fund for making an award to me that allowed me to attend this meeting.

